
  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MARCH NEWSLETTER  
CYLCHLYTHYR MIS MAWRTH 2019 

The Chelmsford Welsh Society has a Twitter 
account. If you are on Twitter, or know someone else 
who is, please have a look at @chelmsfordwelsh. So 
far, this social media platform has proven to be 
successful and has created quite a lot of interest in 
our society. 
 

What a busy month!  
Our February monthly meeting was a fascinating 
presentation by Jenny Hopkins about her work as the 
Chief Crown Prosecutor for the South East. 
On March 3rd we enjoyed our annual St David’s Day 
service at Little Baddow URC. It was great to see 
such a good turn out from our society members. 
Thank you Shirley Moody for organising the service. 
The highlight of the month was our St David’s Day 
dinner at The County Hotel on the 8th March. Our 
guest of Honour was Huw Edwards from the BBC, 
with musical entertainment provided by Rachel 
Bartels, Dafydd Wyn Jones and Meinir Wyn Davies. 
We enjoyed a fantastic evening with great food and 
great entertainment. A special ‘Thank you’ to Liz 
Armishaw and Kay Bright and to all who helped to 
organise such a successful event. ‘Thank you’ also 
to Gwil Williams who was our MC for the evening. 
Don’t forget to check our website and Facebook page 
for some photos of the event. 
 

                            WELSH CLASSES  
The next classes will be held on Monday, 18th March 
and 1st April 2019 at Radley Green Farm at 2.00pm. 

‘Debra John from Swansea brings to life 
‘EDWARDIAN MAID’ and  

‘TALES from WALES’ 
Wednesday, 27th March 2019 at Chelmsford 

Cathedral Chapter House at 7pm for a 7.30pm start. 
Refreshment and raffle prizes- 

Gaynor Birch, Carys & Arthur Williams 
 

MIKE’S MUSIC MISCELLANY 
This event will be held on Saturday, 23rd March at 
Radley Green Farm at 7pm. 
This event on the 23rd March is now SOLD OUT. 
Tickets are £15 each to include a fish and chips 
supper. Please pay Carys Williams on the evening. 

SOCIETY NEWS 
 

• It was lovely to see Mair Powell at the St 
David’s Day dinner following her recent 
operation, and looking so well. 

 

• We send our best wishes to Lewis and Gay 
Davies, who have been unwell recently. We 
hope that you will be feeling better soon. 

 

• All the best to Sandra and Roger Read who 
have been unwell recently. 

 

• ‘Happy Birthday’ to Mike Price, who 
celebrated a special birthday this month. 

 

• Happy Diamond Wedding anniversary to 
Glenys & Ron Freeman. 

 

• Date for the diary- Sunday, 20th October, 
2019 at 3pm- Songs of Praise. 

 

Secretary: Gwenno Pope   134 Stock Road, Billericay, Essex CM12 0RT  Tel:  07724144432 
Website address: www.chelmsfordwelsh.org.uk/home 

Email: chelmsfordwelsh.org.uk@outlook.com 
Facebook: www.facebook.com/chelmsfordwelsh 

Our ANNUAL CONCERT featuring the Bridgend 
Male Voice Choir and the talented trio SERIN will be 
held at Chelmsford Cathedral on Saturday, 8th June, 
2019.  
Tickets are £17.50 and are available from Arthur 
Williams on 01621 778711.  
We need the help of all of our society members to 
sell as many tickets as they can, to help us to 
make this a successful concert. 
 

VISIT TO WALES- May 23rd- 26th, 2019 
Please can all who will be going on the trip send the 
outstanding balance of £275 to Carys Williams at 
3 Englefields, South Street, Tillingham, Essex, CM0 

7AT by the END OF MARCH. 
Cheques to be made payable to Chelmsford & 

District Welsh Society. 
 


